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Sharon Conroy, Senior Executive Officer, 

South Dublin County Council 

County Hall 

Tallaght 

Dublin 24 

 

Your ref: M 77752 

29th September 2023 

Dear Ms Conroy, 

I refer to your correspondence dated 15th February 2023 regarding a motion that was adopted by 

Councillors at the February meeting of the Clondalkin, Newcastle, Rathcool, Saggart & Brittas Area 

Committee regarding the potential to provide a bus shelter at the Rathcoole Slip Road - stop number 

104301.   I apologise for the delay in issuing a response to this query, which was due to an oversight 

on our part. 

Since receipt of this request, we have undertaken a technical assessment of this site and have 

confirmed that it is suitable for the installation of a bus shelter.  Our bus shelter contractor – JCDecaux 

– has finalised the required design work and we will shortly be submitting a planning application to 

South Dublin County Council for the provision of a bus shelter at this location.  Assuming that planning 

permission is granted, this bus shelter will be included for installation in next years’ programme.   

I trust that the above information clarifies the position. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

____________ 

Hugh Creegan, 

Deputy Chief Executive.  


